
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

And let us consider how to stir up one another to love 

and good works, not neglecting to meet together, as is 

the habit of some, but encouraging one another, … 

Hebrews 10:24-25 

If we had to sum up ministry right now, we would say 

‘deepening relationships’. 

During the Easter break CCF had its first ‘official’ 

outing, as 6 of us went to a Michael W Smith concert.  

We all enjoyed the event, and the journey was great as 

well.  It is obvious but as we have met more regularly 

friendships have deepened.  

We were so encouraged 

when twelve met together 

at our last Praise and Prayer 

gathering: not that long ago 

we were only four. 

As more people have 

joined our fellowship we 

are thrilled to support them and by the time you read 

this we will have had our second CCF baptism.  What a 

privilege to be part of these important events in the 

lives of families and their faith. 

Despite the odd bump and glitch inevitably 

encountered when working in a multicultural/ 

multilingual setting, we see progress in our work with 

the Ukrainian community and Valeria, our Project 

Coordinator.  We assist her in the delivery of 

programmes for Baby & Mum Club and After-schools 

Club, work alongside volunteers and liaise with the 

staff of Tóköz on practical matters, all to ensure that 

effective programmes are delivered for the Ukrainian 

community.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Looking ahead, now is the time to begin planning for the 

Summer. In July we are coordinating an English Bible 

Camp, which will bring together a collaboration between 

Exodus (Youth Discipleship Ministry) and IKE (Youth 

Board of the Hungarian Reformed Church).  Plans are 

well underway with registration starting this month. 

Some online meetings for the whole team are 

anticipated beforehand.  In August, we hope again to 

run our Holiday Bible 

Club in CCF-Tóköz. 

Dates in May: 

 

 
 

May Event 

7 CCF Worship Service - Exodus team from Railway Street 
Presbyterian will be present. 

14 CCF Discipleship group, continuing study on 
“Fruitfulness on the Frontline 

19  CCF Worship Service 

28 CCF Praise and Prayer 

Prayer Points 

 Praise God for deepening relationships in all 
these aspects of ministry. 

 Pray for Valeria, Steve and Rosie as they 
coordinate and administer the Ukrainian work. 

 Pray for the summer work; the English Bible 
Camp with Exodus & IKE and anticipated Holiday 
Bible Club in CCF-Tóköz.  Pray for unity amongst 
the teams, good collaboration of ideas and for 
God’s spirit to be evident in all of the planning. 

MAY 2023 

Valeria 

(standing) 

helping children 

in the Ukrainian 

Afterschools Club 

CCF trip to MWSmith concert 


